
SUPPORTING STRONG TRUCKING BUSINESSES

The trucking industry consists almost entirely of small businesses.

 50 per cent of trucking businesses have no employees – the only people who work in the businesses
are the owners. 98 per cent of trucking businesses have fewer than 20 employees.

 The trucking industry and the economy rely on the flexibility of these businesses.

Small trucking businesses face important financial challenges.

 Trucking businesses can face extended payment terms, but still need to pay their own creditors. This
can include payments 10 days after the end of the month for fuel, and weekly or fortnightly payroll
payments.

 The ATA has identified significant problems with contracts in the industry, such as how they deal
with force majeure, dispute resolution, releases from liability and contract variations.

 Trucking businesses are overtaxed. An independent government body concluded in 2015 that truck
and bus operators will be overcharged for their use of the road system by $515 million over the next
two years. Governments agreed to freeze revenue from truck and bus registration charges and the
road user charge on fuel to prevent the overcharging becoming worse.

 These are business challenges that cannot be solved by fixing prices through a mechanism like the
former Road Safety Remuneration Tribunal. They are not linked to safety.

In the 2016 election campaign, the ATA is calling on political parties and candidates to announce
they would, if elected:

 Agree to work with the industry on the development of a mandatory code under the Competition and
Consumer Act. The code would cover payment terms for small trucking businesses and related
issues, including a ban on unfair set offs and pay when paid arrangements.

 Fund information and enforcement campaigns by the ACCC about the new small business unfair
contract protections, which will come into force on 12 November 2016. These protections will apply
to many standard form contracts where one party to the contract is a business that employs fewer
than 20 people – in other words, 98 per cent of trucking businesses.

 Reduce the road user charge to 25.3 cents per litre in 2017-18, following the Coalition Government’s
decision to reduce it for 2016-17. This further reduction is needed to deliver the commitment to
freeze revenue from the charge.



 Develop an independent economic regulator for road charges and regulated service delivery
standards for roads, to take effect once the revenue freeze ends in 2017-18. The overtaxing must
end; the industry must get the roads it pays for.

The ATA has released a separate fact sheet about how road safety can be improved through
practical safety measures, including intelligence led, targeted enforcement. The ATA has also
released a fact sheet about why the RSRT should not be re-established.


